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Excellencies
Ladies and Gentlemen

Dear Colleagues

We have come to the end of our discussion today.

I would like to thank all of you for this very informative, constructive and fruitful discussion, which marks the beginning of the process of elaborating CEDAW’s “General Recommendation on Gender-Related Dimensions of Disaster Risk Reduction and Climate Change.” 
[If applicable: I would like to apologize to those participants who would have liked to take the floor but could not do so due to time constraints.  The Committee could not allocate more time to this item at the present session due to its heavy workload.]
On behalf of the Committee, I would like to thank our distinguished keynote speakers, who added such richness and depth to today’s discussion: 
· Ms. Margareta Wahlström, Former Special Representative of the Secretary-General, United Nations Office on Disaster Risk Reduction (UNISDR);

· Ms. Elena Manaenkova, Assistant Secretary-General, World Meteorological Organisation (WMO);

· Professor Keiko Ikeda, Shizuoka University, Japan and Co-representative, Training Center for Gender and Disaster Risk Reduction;

· Ms. Asha Kambon, Researcher and Public Policy Expert, and former Regional Adviser for Disaster Risk Reduction and Small Island Developing States at the Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean; and 

· Mr. Palash Mondal, Team Leader – Building Resilience of the Urban Poor Project, CARE Bangladesh.

I would also like to sincerely thank the States parties, UN bodies and specialized agencies, as well as the civil society organizations represented here today. The Committee’s work is enriched by your support and cooperation.   

I would be remiss if I did not thank the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights, the United Nations Office on Disaster Risk Reduction, UN Women and the Friedrich Ebert Foundation for their support to make today’s general discussion happen.  We look forward to your continued support and collaboration on this matter.   I would also like to thank Ms. Nahla Haidar, member of the CEDAW Committee and Chair of the CEDAW Working Group on Gender-Related Dimensions of Disaster Risk Reduction and Climate Change, for spearheading this very important and timely general discussion.  

In closing, I am convinced that today’s discussion has not only provided the Committee with a wealth of information but also with a strong foundation upon which to build its general recommendation on gender-related dimensions of disaster-risk reduction and climate change, which we all hope will contribute to strengthening gender equality and women’s empowerment around the world.

This discussion is now closed.  Thank you.  
